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Dear Grote: 

By virtue of eavesdropping on Jennie1s corre­
spondence, I am posted on your affairs up to January 5. 
We will certainly be interested in hearing how you approach 
the contract completion time on the Bothwell installation. 

While you seem to have extricated yourself from 
the Ohio State situation, you may have a little more diffi ­
culty with the Russell Lecture this year. I just had a note 
advising that you are up for that again, and I understand 
it is to be toward the end of August, probably at Yale. I 
am sure if you have not heard in more detail officially by 
now that you will be hearing in fairly short order. Having 
some files of your past correspondence here, Jennie has dug 
up a letter you wrote October 31, 1960, in connection with 
the last time you turned. that one down, which closes on 
the note: " •.• please put me down for a sure thing during 
northern sununer of 1962." I don't know how this may look 
to you at the moment, nor how it may fit with activities 
down under come August, but I think this would be a very 
good excuse for you to make one of your biennial or so 
visits back to the states. 

I am taking a look at "Science Since Babylon" but 
will relay it on to you shortly. 

Best W1S

M
Charles H. Schauer 

CHS:JE 

P.S. Your brother from Memphis, who was visiting 
New York today, has just called. We gave him your address. 

C.H.S. 


